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Northern Virginia Archers 

April 2023 
Date of Meeting: April 6, 2023 

 

NORVA members in attendance:  
 
Ken Wilkinson John Shea  Gerry Petraitis Uwe Jacobs 
Susan Erdos  Jim Libovicz  Jordan Faircloth Jason Middleton 
 
 
 

The next Club shoot:  
“Spring Fling” on May 20 
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Message from the Board 
As required in NORVA’s by-laws, this Newsletter is a report to the membership of the 
Board’s actions. It also constitutes the minutes from the April 2023 meeting.  
 
 
 

General Items 

The March 2023 meeting was led by Vice President Ken Wilkinson.    

 
Update – Covering for practice targets  

Treasurer John Shea reported that the County still has concerns with the plans for the 
proposed conversation.  John is prepared to meet with the County to discuss its concerns.    

 
 

Update – Work shed improvements 

Ken reports that he has developed plans.  The posts will rest on concrete, and there will 

be a traditional roof.  He will run the plans by a club member with construction 
experience to get his opinion. 

 
Tools 

Ken requested a Club outlay of approximately $400 for a set of hand tools. This will 
obviate the need for members to bring their own tools.  It will also be especially useful at 

work parties.  John informed that the Club has funds for this purchase.   

 

 
Web Master (Uwe Jacobs) 

Uwe reports that the Club has switched over to a new internet provider.  The QR codes at 
the Club have been updated.   

 
As always, we are grateful to Uwe for his stellar service.  The switchover to the new 

provider was done seamlessly.  Additionally, Membership Chair Gerry Petraitis reports 
that Uwe developed an automated email response for interested applicants.  Uwe’s great 

work helps to use technology to save the Club countless hours of administrative work.  
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Field Range (Ken Wilkinson) 

Ken repaired Target 14 with a new frame and the new butts.  Minimal lumber was 
required.  As you can see below, it looks great.   
   

                              
 
 
Membership (Gerry Petraitis) 

In March, 33 members joined.  At the April 23 orientation, another 38 members joined, 

bringing the Club membership to 684.   

 
 
 

Tournaments (Susan Erdos) 

The Club held a shoot in April.  We had approximately 35 participants in nine categories 
between 3-D and Field courses. 
 
The next shoot will be the “Spring Fling” Field, Hunter, and 3-D Pin shoot on May 20.  
You can sign up at the Club’s web page.   
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Treasurer’s Report (John Shea) 

The Club took in approximately $5,000 in March.  The anticipated big outlays for 2023 
are a new ATV (approximately $12,000) and the construction project ($27,000).  The 

projected end-of-year balance is $13,000.   

 
 
 

 


